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NUNAVUT WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT BOARD

HIGHLIGHTS OF MEETING #36 
2-5 DECEMBER 2003 

 
IQALUIT, NU

 
1.  This was the 36th meeting of the Nunavut Wildlife Management Board, conducted in Iqaluit, December 2 - 5, 2003. 

 
 

2.  The Canadian Wildlife Service presented an update on research conducted in the high arctic on Ivory Gulls and concerns about a 

decline in numbers of the birds on Devon Island and Ellesmere Island.

 
 

3.  The Board received an update from staff and the Department of Fisheries and Oceans on the preliminary harvest numbers for 

communities on community-based management for narwhal and beluga, and plans to continue implementation of the changes 

announced in August, 2003. 

 
 

4.  The Board considered proposals for several experimental fishing licences. The Board's decisions will be forwarded to the Minister of 

Fisheries and Oceans. 

 
 

5.  The Department of Fisheries and Oceans updated the Board on activities relating to Cumberland Sound beluga, and progress 

towards the development of a recovery strategy and management plan. The Board approved the terms of reference for the working 

group to develop the management plan. 

 
 

6.  The Board reviewed several requests for walrus sport hunts. The decisions will be forwarded to the relevant communities. 

 
 

7.  The Board was pleased to hear during its meeting that the Nunavut Wildlife Act had been passed by the Nunavut Legislature. The 

Board looks forward to continuing to work with the Department of Sustainable Development in the implementation of the new act. 

 
 

8.  The Board received an update on progress towards development of the new Polar Bear MOUs across Nunavut. 

 
 

 
9.  The Board reviewed several recommendations for changes to muskox seasons and quotas and will be notifying the Minister of 

Sustainable Development of its decisions. Some decisions were deferred until further information was available. 

 
 

10.  The Board reviewed a request for a commercial caribou quota for Arviat. The Board will be notifying the Minister of Sustainable 

Go



Development of its decision. 

 
 

11.  The Department of Sustainable Development updated the Board on progress to prepare an MOU for the management of Peary 

caribou. 

 
 

12.  The Department of Sustainable Development updated the Board on progress towards a management plan for Southeast Baffin 

caribou. 

 
 

13.  The NWMB Harvest Study Coordinator updated the Board on progress toward production of the Nunavut Wildlife Harvest Study Final 

Report. The Final Report is now in draft form and is being prepared for translation and then printing. 

 
 

14.  The Board received an update from NTI on recent activities including the recent workshop on hunting techniques held in Iqaluit. 

 
 

15.  The Board viewed an update from Parks Canada on wildlife activities in the National Parks within Nunavut and provided comments 

as requested by Parks Canada. 

 
 

16.  The next (37th) meeting of the NWMB will be in Iqaluit, the week of March 22nd, 2004. 

 
 

 
 
For further information please contact: 

Ben Kovic, Chairperson 

Nunavut Wildlife Management Board 

(867) 975-7300  
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